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Sharron Came 

Regulatory Strategist 
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Q11. Do you agree with the Authority’s proposal 
to require quarterly provision of information?  
 

Yes. 

Q12. Do you have any comments on the changes 
to the proposed data fields and/or the proposed 
file structures?  
 

We have no specific comments but recommend 
the Authority obtain expert advice on how to 
streamline the process of data collection to 
ensure the process runs as smoothly and 
efficiently as possible. For example a portal 
arrangement may be more efficient than 
something CSV driven. There are likely to be 
learnings from the current processes which are 
manual. 

Q13. Do you have any comments on the proposal 
to require participants to provide information that 
might be classified as confidential?  
 

No so long as it is anonymised and aggregated.  
We note, however, that the Authority suggests the 
information is “highly likely” to be confidential – 
Mercury notes that the information referred to, 
including trading strategies, are most certainly 
confidential information.  

Q14. Do you agree with the Authority’s proposal 
to publish aggregated information provided by the 
selected participants, and do you have any 
comments on how to best maintain confidentiality 
while providing as much transparency as 
possible?  
 

Yes but it is important to maintain confidentiality 
so the identity of individuals data cannot be  
identified from the aggregate data, including by 
reverse engineering. Refer to our response to Q1, 
getting advice from independent experts could 
help with design. 

Q15. Pursuant to clause 2.21 do you consider 
that any of the information we propose to collect 
is confidential? If so, please explain how it is 
confidential in line with clause 2.21  
 

Yes.  All of the information is commercially 
sensitive, at a field level but also because of the 
inferences that might be drawn from the 
information. 

Q16. Do you agree the benefits of the proposed 
clause 2.16 notice outweigh its costs? If not, what 
area(s) of the Authority’s preliminary assessment 
of benefits and costs do you disagree with?  
 
 

Yes.  

Q17. Do you agree the proposed clause 2.16 
notice is preferable to the other options? If you 
disagree, please explain your preferred option 
with reference to the Authority’s statutory 
objective in section 15 of Act.  
 

Yes.  

Q18. Should the Authority consider further work to 
monitor competition in the industry?  
 

We are generally supportive of consideration of 
further work to monitor competition in the industry 
in the event empirical evidence proves an issue, 
but have a strong preference for measures to be 
tested with an independent expert group, followed 
by consultation with industry participants and 
robust cost and benefit analysis to ensure 
compliance costs are kept to a minimum.  
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Q19. Do you have any comments on the 
proposed data collection or about the notice in 
general?  
 

Mercury’s preference is for the Authority to work 
with market participants to find ways to identify 
the data it needs to most effectively monitor the 
OTC market. A collaborative approach will help 
ensure the right type of data is collected in the 
most appropriate way for ensuring compliance 
costs are kept as low as possible while 
maximising the utility of any monitoring effort.  

 




